
 

 

 

  STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 

  DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

PAT MCCRORY  ANTHONY J. TATA 
GOVERNOR   SECRETARY 

 

2612 N. Duke Street, Durham, North Carolina  27704  ·  (919) 220-4600 

 

May 11, 2015 

 

 

SUBJECT: CLARIFICATION ONE FOR DE00095 – Widening of SR 1228 (Chavasse 

Avenue) from US 1 (Business) to SR 1143 (S. William Street), WBS Element: 

38404, 5.1091SM 

MEMORANDUM TO PROSPECTIVE BIDDERS 

It has been brought to my attention that the Contractor is being directed to place flowable fill in 

an existing 12” pipe under East Young Avenue on Sheet 5 of the plans.  There is no pay item 

included in this proposal for “Flowable Fill”.  After review, it is in the intention of the 

Department to remove this pipe.  Compensation for this work will be measured and paid as “Pipe 

Removal”.  If the Contractor elects to leave the pipe in place and use flowable fill as a 

substitution, payment will be made as “Pipe Removal” in accordance with Article 340-4 of the 

2012 Standard Specifications. 

If you have any questions, feel free to call me at (919) 220-4600. 

Sincerely, 

Michael J. Kneis, PE 

Division Project Manager 

 

cc: D. Jernigan, PE 

 B. Tharrington, PE 
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